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Podcast 

We recorded one podcast in January with Dr. Paul Johns, who will be the guest speaker at 

Valentine’s Date Night in February. I really enjoyed our conversation with him.  

Creative Worship – January 5 and 12  

The staff met in January to discuss our Lent and Easter themes as well as the services for these 

church seasons.  

Covid-19 Task Force Meeting – January 5  

The task force met to decide to stay the course with our current guidelines, but we did reiterate 

our concern for our church and community with the more contagious Omicron variant. We ask 

that folks who have cold symptoms stay home from worship.  

New Members Meet-up and Class – January 16 and 23  

I met with potential new members on January 16 after postponing due to weather. Meet-ups 

are casual gatherings for potential new members to meet me, ask questions, and get to know 

one another. We held a new member class in-person on January 23. Twenty new members will 

be received on February 6.  

Strategic Plan  

The staff, pastors, and lay leaders have worked hard to put together Trinity’s strategic plan for 

2022-23. I have met with Pastor Horner and Bob Frymoyer to discuss my work on the plan. I 

have implemented several goals and action steps and have begun work on them. Additionally, I 

met with team leaders, Mitzi Jones and Mary Ellen Hettinger to discuss Community Outreach 

Ministries and Missions Team contributions to the plan.  

Joint Conference Meeting – January 13 on Zoom  

The Cumberland Conference (our conference) met with our friends in the Harrisburg 

Conference to discuss the paperwork, guidelines, and procedures for the election of our synod’s 

bishop. This meeting was an opportunity to learn more about the process, but also contribute 

feedback to members of our synod’s team working on this process and its paperwork.  


